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Message from the Principal’s Office 
NEWSLETTER 

Issue 02 

Thursday 7 April  2022 

Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends of 
Al Amanah College,  
 

بمناسبة حلول شهر رمضان المعظم تتقدم 
إدارة مدرسة الأمانة بتهنئة أهالينا الكرام 
ونرجو الله أن يتقبل صالح الأعمال منا ومنكم.  

                                      

Praise be to the Lord Allah, The One with 
whom we seek protection, sustenance and 
guidance, I ask Allah to raise the rank of 
Prophet Muhammad and protect his nation 
from that which he fears for it. 
  
Welcome to our April newsletter for 
2022.  In this edition we continue to share 
with you the achievements of our students, 
as well as provide you with some important 
information about the 2022 academic year. 
  
Term One has always been very busy and 
this year has been no exception. With 
COVID restrictions being eased, the school 
events have returned to normal. The SRC 
induction, Islamic ceremonies, breakfasts, 
Harmony Day and many other activities 
were great success. A special thankyou to 
our parents and caregivers for their ongoing 
support of Al Amanah College. We value 
your commitment and look forward to 
working with you to help and support your 
child in 2022.  
  
We would like to remind you that our 
school will be participating in NAPLAN 
online examinations between 10 and 20 
May 2022. We wish our students the best of 
luck in their upcoming NAPLAN examina-
tions this year. We also expect that all our 
students maintain a good study habits and 
routines during term one holidays. Year 
Twelve students have just completed their 

half yearly examinations and will be receiving 
their half yearly reports in term two via Sen-
tral. Year Eleven students will be sitting their 
half yearly examinations during week four of 
term two. We expect all our senior students to 
develop a study plan for their holidays and 
work consistently in order to achieve their full 
potential. Senior students who require help 
during the holiday are encouraged to e-mail 
their teachers directly and/or the high school 
coordinator Mrs Dabboussi. All the best! 
  
Finally, on a special note, I would like to per-
sonally thank all parent helpers and volunteers 
for their continued support and for the time 
spent participating in reading various school 
activities. We look forward to working with 
everyone involved with Al Amanah to maintain 
and enrich the strong sense of community that 
has always set our school apart from the rest.  
  

On behalf of Al Amanah College staff mem-
bers, I would like to extend our best wishes 
and congratulations to all students, families 
and friends on the advent of the holy month of 
Ramadan. We ask Allah ta^ala to accept all our 
good deeds and to gather us in Paradise with 
our beloved Prophet Muhammad, may peace 
be upon him. 
  
May Allah protect our children, our families and 
our communities from any form of harm or 
illness. Have a safe holiday! 
  
 
Regards, 
 
  
Ayman Alwan 
Principal 

Dates to Remember 

MONDAY 11 - THURSDAY 14 APRIL 
Office is open from 9am - 1pm 
 

FRIDAY 15 - MONDAY 18 APRIL 
Public Holiday 
 

MONDAY 25 APRIL  
Public Holiday 
 

TUESDAY 26 APRIL  
Term 2 Day One 
 

TUESDAY 10 MAY - WEDNESDAY 20 MAY 
NAPLAN Examinations 
 

WEDNESDAY 18 MAY 
Eid Fete 
 

MONDAY 16 - FRIDAY 20 MAY 
Year 11 Half-Yearly Examinations 
 

MONDAY 30 MAY 
Photo Day 
 

WEDNESDAY 1 JUNE 
Year 12 Elevate Session 
 

THURSDAY 2 JUNE 
Year 10 Subject Selection Breakfast 
 

MONDAY 13 JUNE 
Public Holiday 
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 الأحاديث الأسبوعية

Hadiths of the Week 
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Praise be to Allah and may Allah raise the 
rank of our Prophet Muhammad and protect 
his nation from what he fears for it. 
 

Who Must Fast 
 

Every accountable Muslim is obligated to 
fast the month of Ramadan. Therefore the 
child is exempted from fasting. However, it is 
an obligation on the parents or the guardian 
of the child or children to order them to fast 
once they reach seven ‘lunar’ years old 
providing their body can withstand that 
fasting, and they will not be harmed by it. 
 

Additionally, for one to be obligated to fast, 
one must be of sound mind. Therefore 
Fasting is not obligatory on the insane per-
son. Fasting is not obligatory on a person 
whose body cannot tolerate fasting, due to 
either old age or a severe illness. 
 

The fasting of a menstruating or postpartum 
bleeding woman is not valid; however they 
have to make up the missed days. Breaking 
the fast is permissible for the sick person, 
pregnant woman and the nursing woman 
who cannot bear the hardship of fasting. 
However, they are obligated to make up the 
missed days. 

The one who is travelling a distance of two 
or more walking days has also the option of 
not fasting, provided one’s travelling is not 
sinful. 
 

Integrals of  Fasting 
 

1. Intending to fast the following day every 
night. 

2. To abstain from sexual intercourse, mas-
turbation, inducing vomit, apostasy and 
inserting anything with a volume into the 
head or body cavity through an open 
inlet, such as food or drink from dawn 
until sunset. One’s pure saliva while still 
inside the mouth is excluded. One’s 
fasting is valid as long as one does not 
become insane even if it were for a mo-
ment and one did not lose consciousness 
the whole day. 

 

Note: It is obligatory upon all Muslims to 
preserve their faith in Islam and to protect it 
from apostasy (riddah), which invalidates 
and abolishes it may Allah, ta^ala protect us 
from this. Scholars of the four schools 
agreed that apostasy can be classified into 
three categories: 
 

a. Beliefs in the heart: such as believing that 

Allah is a body or that Allah occupies a 
place. 

b. Actions committed by certain parts of the 
body: such as prostrating to the sun and 
throwing the Mushaf in the trash. 

c. Sayings of the tongue: such as swearing 
at Allah, or any of the prophets. 

 

It is obligatory on the one who commits rid-
dah to return to Islam immediately by utter-
ing the two shahadas, leaving off whatever 
caused riddah, to regret having apostatized, 
and to intend not to return to committing 
anything like it. 
 

Benefit: The asthma medication (puffer) that 
the patient uses by inhaling it while fasting 
invalidates his fast. This verdict has been 
issued by Darul-Ifta’ in Egypt (number 557 / 
2004). 
 

The month of Ramadan is a great opportuni-
ty for the person to gain a lot of reward 
which can be earned by performing this obli-
gation in worship and obedience to Allah, 
and by performing a lot of Sunnah deeds. Let 
the person work hard during this great and 
blessed month in order to become among 
the pious Muslims. 

The Holy Month of Ramadan 

ن والصلاة والسلام على سيدنا  الحمد لله رب العالمي 
 محمد وعلى ءاله وصحبه وبعد.                            
 

الصيام واجب على كل مسلم بالغ عاقل قادر على 
الصيام غي  الحائض والنفساء والمريض الذي لا 
. فلا  رجى شفاؤه والعجوز الذي يعجز عنه للكيى

ُ
ي

يصح الصيام من الكافر الأصلىي ولا المرتد ولا يصح 
من حائض ولا نفساء ولو صامتا حال وجود الدم 
 فعليهما إثم وعليهما القضاء.                                 
 

ي أي غي  البالغ ولكن إذا  ولا يجب الصيام على الصبى
ن قمرية من العمر يجب على ولي أمره  أكمل سبع سني 
 أن يأمره بالصيام إذا كان مطيقا له.                          
 

ولا يجب الصيام على المجنون ولا قضاء عليه ولا  
ه الصوم ولا على  يجب أداؤه على المريض الذي يضن
المسافرسفرًا طويلا وعليهما القضاء. ولو صام 
هما حرم  المريض والمسافر صح منهما، وإذا ضن
ي مخافة 

ن
عليهما. ولا يجب الصيام على العجوز الفان

 التلف والموت.                                                    
 

 فرائض الصيام 
 

ط النطق بها النية: . 1  ومحلها القلب فلا يشير
 ليلته ولا 

ن
اللسان. وهى واجبة لكل يوم من رمضان ف

"نويت صيام يصح الصيام بدون النية، يقول بقلبه: 
وعند بعض المذاهب يوم غد من شهر رمضان".  

 ليلة اليوم الأول منه عن جميع أيام 
ن
يكفن أن ينوى ف

ن يوما من رمضان فيقول بقلبه:  "نويت صيام ثلاثي 
“                                       شهر رمضان هذه السنة

ويجب على الحائض والنفساء إذا انقطع الدم ليلة   
الصيام أن تنوي صيام يوم غد من رمضان وإن لم 
 تغتسل.                                                                     

ب وعن إدخال كل ما له : الإمساك عن. 2 الأكل والشر
ا إل الرأس أو البطن أو الأمعاءونحوها  حجم ولو صغي 
من منفذ مفتوح كالفم أو الأنف أو القبل أو الدبر من 
ب ناسيا ولو   الفجر إل غروب الشمس ومن أكل أو شر

ي صيام النفل لقوله : 
ن
ا لم يفطر ولو ف نسي وهو  من"كثي 

 
ُ
ب فليُتِمَّ صومَه فإنما أطعمه الل   صائم فأكل أو شر

رواه البخاري.  كما يجب الإمساك عن الجماع   “.وسقاه
ة فإنه مفطر.              ي بالاستمناء والمباشر

وإخراج المبن
               

لما كان وقت الصيام من الفجر حبر المغرب : ملاحظة
ي النهار على كل مكلف بالصيام. فمن 

ن
وجب معرفة طرف

أكل بعد الفجر معتقدا أن الفجر لم يطلع أي أنه لم 
يدخل وقت صلاة الصبح فسد صومه ولزمه القضاء 

ي النهار وكذلك لو أكل 
ر
وعليه الإمساك عن المفطرات باف

قبيل مغيب قرص الشمس معتقدا أنه قد غربت 
ن له خلاف ذلك فسد صومه ولزمه  الشمس  ثم تبي 

. قضاء هذا اليوم  

ي الإسلام على 
ن
وكذلك يجب على المسلم الثبوت ف

ي 
ن
ه. فيجب عليه تجنب الوقوع ف ي رمضان وغي 

ن
الدوام ف

ي المذاهب الأربعة: 
ن
 الكفر بأنواعه الثلاثة كما هو مقرر ف

 : 

كمن يعتقد أن الل جسم أو ضوء الكفر الاعتقادي:  -أ   
أو روح أو ينكر فرضية الصلاة أو الصيام أو يستحل 

ب الخمر  شر

:  -ب  ي القاذورات.          الكفر الفعلىي
ن
كرمي المصحف ف

:  -ج   كمن يسب الل أو يسب نبيا من الكفر القولي
الأنبياء أو ملكا من الملائكة أو يستهزئ بالصلاة أو الصيام 

 أو أحكام الدين. 
  

ط لصحة صيامه، والكفر  فإن استمرار إيمان الصائم شر
 
َ
سَد

َ
ي الكفر وهو صائم ف

ن
مبطل للصيام. فمن وقع ف

ن  صومه وعليه العود فورا إل الإسلام بالنطق بالشهادتي 
اما للصيام ثم قضاء هذا اليوم  والإمساك بقية النهار احير
 بعد العيد فورا.                                                           
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Al Amanah College has continued to run the senior mentoring program in roll call this year. The programme aims to have senior students 
guide the junior students in roll call sessions and give advice regarding motivation, study tips and the road to success, as well to help to 
establish supportive relationships amongst the students. 
 

Since last term, Year Twelve students have been working towards helping the junior students set SMART goals, manage daily homework 
tasks, formal assessments, as well as handling stress associated with high school study. They have also assisted in giving advice on build-
ing friendships and positive networks, and also worked on developing resources to use in their sessions.  
 

With the guidance of the Year Twelve  mentors, junior students have been working on developing essential study and social skills which 
can be used during and after schooling. The Year Eleven cohort will soon assist in these sessions by working through strategies taught by 
the secondary school co-ordinator, Mrs Dabboussi, in their mentoring training sessions during roll call.  
 

Overall, the Year Twelve cohort has made a positive impact on the junior students and look forward to continuing to successfully mentor 
the students for the remainder of the year. 

2022 Senior Mentoring Programme  

On 14 March, Al Amanah College held a 
Year Ten online Info session conducted by 
the Principal Mr Alwan. The session was 
held virtually on Microsoft teams and 
broadcast to the Year Ten students in class 
with their teachers. The information ses-
sion communicated the schools’ values 
and priorities to the parents, and how the 
parents and team at Al Amanah College 
can work together to ensure the success of 
their child in Year Ten and future coming 
years. Parents were encouraged to main-
tain communication with their child’s 
teachers and the executive team at Al 
Amanah through the school’s platforms. 
The Principal, Mr Alwan, stressed on the 
importance of this and how we can help 
our students continue to grow in their 
studies. The curriculum co-ordinator, Mrs 
Kassem, provided valuable information on 
how grades are awarded from NESA and 
how students can meet outcomes in their 
courses. Lastly the secondary co-ordinator, 
Mrs Dabboussi provided useful advice on 
how to set and manage goals and prioritise 
working towards them.  

Year Ten Online Principal Information Session 
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On 3 March Al Amanah College held a brief online assembly to congratulate the 2022 SRC members. College Principal, Mr Alwan, congrat-
ulated the newly elected 2022 members and gave a short speech of encouragement on what it means to uphold the values and ethos of 
the school, and the qualities in being a leader at Al Amanah College. 
 

The official induction ceremony was held on the 15  March for Years Three to Twelve, for parents of SRC students in the grand hall. We 
look forward to being able to hold an official induction ceremony congratulating the newly elected members in person.  We would like to 
congratulate the 2022 SRC body on their achievement of obtaining a prominent leadership position with the aim of empowering the stu-
dents in becoming young active Muslim leaders within the school and wider community.  

SRC Online Announcement 

 Y7B  
 

Ahmad Abdallah C  
Samir Trad VC  
Adem Bilajac SRC  
 

Y7G  
 

Lammar Eid C  
Iman Dabboussi VC  
Eve Hijazi SRC  
 

Y7M  
 

Batul Kazemi C  
Ahmad Abbaro VC  
Mustafa Ahmed SRC  
 

Y8B  
 

Salim Alwan C  
Galeb El-Hussein VC  
Muosa El Bandar SRC  
 

Y8G  
 

Yara Mhalhal C  
Iman Rifi VC  
Jude Eltayeb SRC  
 

Y8M  
 

Koda Tebbo C  
Rida Mehera VC  
Dania Rawanduz SRC  
 

Y9M1 
 

Angelina Abou Ali C  
Aya Elfaki VC  
Abdelrahim El Wazzi SRC  
 

Y9M2 
  

Ahmed Kandakji C  
Aalia Najafi VC  
Daniel Saad SRC 
  
Y10B  
 

Musa Baltaji C  
Adam Elkordi VC  
Mohamad El-Hussein SRC  

 2022 Secondary School SRC Members 
Y10G  
 

Maysa El Masri C  
Israa El Sayed VC  
Amani Abu Swireh SRC  
 

Y10M  
 

Yara Hammad C  
Ayman Ali VC  
Uzayr Aboulhaf SRC  
 

Y11B  
 

Hadi Tabbara C  
Yousef Hakouz VC  
Yousef Elmalhy SRC  
 

Y11G  
 

Avan Rawanduz C  
Kawthar Aldhalimi VC  
Nasra Marabani SRC  
 

Y12B  
 

Marwan Bajouri C  
Fouad Maarbani VC F 
Fawzi Abu Swireh SRC  
 

Y12G 
 

Khadija Abdallah C  
Amira Nabilssi VC  
Sarah Hakouz SRC  



13 

Al Amanah College has taken pride in providing our student representative leaders an opportunity to enhance their skills and develop 
as admirable representatives of our school. 
 

On Tuesday 15 March, we came together as a community to induct our Student Representative Council for 2022. Throughout the cere-
mony we continue an important tradition at Al Amanah College as the student leadership is passed on to a new group of student lead-
ers each year.  
 

The SRC Induction Ceremony was hosted to acknowledge students who have been selected by their peers as members of the Student 
Representative Council for 2022. The elected student leaders are given the responsibility of improving our school and making a positive 
difference by word and action through their privileged position as SRC members. 
 

Parents and family members were welcomed to share this wonderful and exciting occasion to celebrate their children’s achievement. 
An introduction was made by Year Twelve Vice Captain, Amira Nabilssi and Year Six Vice Captain, Huda Khan, with a welcome speech, 
followed by the recitation from the Holy Quran which was presented by Elias Halabi from Year Six and a speech presented by our Year 
Twelve School Captain, Khadija Abdallah. Finally, the presentation of the badge ceremony. The student captains were welcomed onto 
the stage and were greeted by Mr Alwan who proudly presented the badges to the class and school captains of 2022.  
 

Our SRCs are in high motivation to begin 2022 with the skills and knowledge they have acquired over the years at Al Amanah College. 
 

 We wish our student leaders all the best for a successful year ahead. 

SRC Induction 2022 
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Primary School Captains: 
 

 Ibrahim Al Shafie 
 Karima Alshelh 
 
Primary School Vice Captains: 
 

 Elias Halabi 
 Huda Khan 

Y5H: 
 

Class Captains:   Ahmed Mohammed 
    Ayshaa Baba 
 

Class Vice Captains:  Ibrahim Altaf 
    Hala Hamouch 
 
Y5J: 
 

Class Captains:  Muhammad Jibril Alwan 
   Alyssa Moussa 
 

Class Vice Captains: Mikail Dabboussi 
   Ayesha El Asmar 
 

6K: 
 

Class Captains:  Laith Eid 
   Sewar Mansi 
 

Class Vice Captains: Ibrahim Elibad 
   Hana Katovik 
 

6H: 
 

Class Captains:  Muhammad Ayan  
   Nadima Elniz 
 

Class Vice Captains: Samir Moksasi 
   Rokaya Abdallah 
 
 
 

Y3K: 
 
Class Captains:  Syed Hafi Hasan 
   Jana Noun 
 

Class Vice Captains:  Omer Abbaro 
    Linda Mohamed 
 

Y3S: 
 

Class Captains:   Muhammad Mahed 
    Mariam Khaled 
 

Class Vice Captains:   Ameer El-Hallak 
     Fatimah Alshafie 
 

Y4C: 
 

Class Captains:    Awad Mosbah 
     Rehab Al Badri 
 

Class Vice Captains:        Mhammad Ismail Gilany 
     Zahera El-Sayed 
 

Y4E: 
 

Class Captains:   Hussain Al Najar 
    Jouri Trad 
 

Class Vice Captains:  Yusuf Al Boustani 
    Aliyah Obeid 

2022 SRC Primary School Members 
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With the easing of restrictions from 28 February 2022, cohering is no longer mandated, Al Amanah College has resumed its daily morning 
recitation assemblies. It was exciting for all to finally have these gatherings recommence. The morning assemblies involve the recitation 
of beautiful verses from the Qur’an for daily protection, and the learning of the hadith of the week. Please be reminded that all students 
are required to arrive at 8:15am to take part in the morning assemblies.  

Morning Daily Recitation 

This year, Al Amanah College held the NAPLAN trial exams. 
With the new school laptop policy allowing students to hire 
their own laptop, we were able to hold the trial exams online 
for the first time. The trial examinations were held during the 
students’ English and Maths classes using Microsoft Forms.  
Focused on literacy with two sections: language conventions 
and writing. The students were also assessed on reading, 
where students were required to read various text types and 
answer questions based on them. The final NAPLAN examina-
tion focused on numeracy skills. 
 
The online trial exams were a success which students found 
easy to navigate. It also helped students in receiving feedback 
from their teachers before their official exams. We wish the 
students all the best in their upcoming official NAPLAN exami-
nations. 

NAPLAN Trials 
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This year, Al Amanah College decided to further expand its digital presence by 
introducing laptops for students in the classroom. Individual laptops provide 
students access to their own computer in a wireless environment, allowing each 
student to learn at their own pace and level. In the educational sector, individual 
laptop initiatives have gained worldwide approval and are increasingly becoming 
a key transformative educational tool better preparing students to succeed in an 
ever-changing technological world. Access to a laptop and the Internet enable 
students to be self-directed and to receive personalised instruction.  
 

Our Year Five students have transitioned well, using their laptops throughout 
sessions to further support their learning in key learning areas. Grade teachers in 
Year Five and Six will be modifying their curriculums to incorporate the use of 
technology, although day-to-day learning tasks will not entirely be dependent on 
using laptops, with students continuing to use formal methods of learning.     
Students will also be learning basic skills related to email, saving documents on 
One Drive, and accessing learning content through Learning Management       
Systems such as Microsoft Teams and Moodle.  
 

We look forward to seeing our upper primary students flourish into young digital 
citizens!  

Year five Technology 

Over the course of one week, students of Al Amanah College Liverpool participated in Clean Up Australia Day. 
 

This insightful experience provided awareness of how important it is to keep our environment clean and clear of rubbish. 
 

In week six, each grade was allocated a time and day in which they actively participated in picking up rubbish in our school. Years Five 
and Six had the opportunity to clean up the park across the street from the school. During this time, students were made aware of how 
critical it is to spread the word that Australia’s waste challenges go far beyond one day. It is recognition of the impact litter has on our 
environment and the importance of working together as a team to ensure our school and community stays clean. 
 

Students at Al Amanah College have truly stepped up to clean up our school. Australia Day was an insightful experience for students 
which provided them with a sense of pride and achievement by contributing positively to their school and acknowledging the im-
portance of keeping our school grounds clean.   

2022 Clean Up Australia Day at Al Amanah College  
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STEM is an educational curriculum that focuses heavily on science, technology, engineering and mathematics. The application of the 
STEM program in the Key Learning Area of Science is the focus in Year Six for our term one unit of work on Sustainable Solutions.  
Student will be involved in two learning experience:  
 

• In the first experiment students will investigate whether a plant’s growth is affected by how it is watered? Students provided 
with three seedlings which will be used to investigate the different methods of watering. Within their collaborative groups stu-
dents then discussed the three different methods of watering these seedlings and then observing and recording what happens 
to the plants.  

 

• In the second investigation, students will identify the effect of salt on living things, Year Six students worked in collaborative 
learning teams to explore how different concentrations of salt water can affect plant growth. Prior to the session we prepared 
salty water at different concentrations and poured it on three of the plants. The fourth plant will be the control plant and will be 
watered with water not containing added salt. In their groups students discussed some variables that may affect how saltwater 
affects plant growth and record a list in the class science journals, such as concentration of salt and water in investigations, the 
amount of water, the type of plant and the frequency of watering.  

 

Key Questions that students will investigate then answer in their science journals:  
 

• Could salt in the water supply be the reason the plants are not healthy or growing well?   

• What signs do you think indicate that salt might be in the water?  

• How much salt do you think plants are able to tolerate in their water supply?   

• How can we find out how much salt plants can tolerate in water?   
 

Students were very excited to observe and share their results. 
 
 
 

Year Six Teachers 
Mrs Khalil & Miss Haidar 

Year Six - Sustainable Solutions 
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 نشاطات تلاميذ الصف التمهيدى

KE 

 هذه بعض الصورخلال تعلم تلاميذ الصف التمهيدى كيفية كتابة حرف الجيم، عمل رائع و ممتاز.

 بارك الله بهم. 

On 18 March, students across K - Year Six came togeth-
er to promote kindness and inclusion. The purpose of 
the bullying prevention initiative is to connect the 
school community and find workable solutions against 
bullying. 
 
Students were involved in watching educational videos 
about bullying, discussing how to prevent it and brain-
storming resolution strategies. Students displayed 
great commitment and worked incredibly well togeth-
er in designing posters to promote awareness of bully-
ing and its damaging effects.  
 
Bullying No Way! 
 

SRC Committee 
Ms El Sabeh and Ms Haidar 

National Day of Action Against Bullying! 



13 

During week eight Kindergarten planted their own seeds 
as part of their Science unit ‘Staying Alive’. They planted 
lentil and bean seeds and will observe the growth of 
these plants over the next few weeks. Through this in-
quiry-based investigation, students will compare the 
growth between plants that are cared for with adequate 
sunlight and water, and plants that are not cared for. 
Kindergarten students are very excited to see how their 
plants will grow over time and follow them right through 
until they are ready for picking.  
 
 
Kindergarten Teachers 
Mrs El Hawat, Miss Sabbagh and Miss Sanli 

Kindergarten - Staying Alive  

On Monday 21 March Al Amanah College celebrated Harmony Day. It is a day when Australians recognise their cultural diversity. The cen-
tral message of Harmony Day is that “Everyone Belongs,” reinforcing the importance of Australians living in harmony with one another. 

Through participation in Harmony Day activities, students learn and understand how Australians belong to this nation and enrich it. 
Teachers and students demonstrated their understanding of cultural diversity completing harmonious activities, wearing an orange t-shirt 
as it is the official Harmony Day colour, and sharing food from various cultural backgrounds. 
 

Selling healthy food as part of the school’s healthy eating initiative was the highlight of today. The food stall consisted of a range of 
healthy food such as fruit skewers, jelly and custard, cheese and olive skewers, crackers and cheese, fruit yoghurt, fruit muffins and other 
delicious healthy food. Students also got the chance to participate in arts and craft activities in class for Harmony Day and learnt about 
what makes Australia a diverse country.  
 

We thank all the SRC students and teachers who contributed to a very exciting day. Also a big thank you to all the parents who donated a 
healthy dish for the school. We cannot wait to do it all again next year!   

Harmony Day 

The school has purchased new Islamic picture books that has Islamic information pertaining aqeedah (creed) 
and teachings of ahlul sunnah wal jama^a. The books have been written in a simplified and visual manner for 
the students to easily understand.  
 

For the Kindergarten students, they have received a copy of ' What Do Muslims Say?' and ' The Little Muslim 
Alphabet Book' as a present for the holy month of Ramadan.   
 

K - Year Two classes will have a class set of the Islamic picture books for teachers to read to their students in 
the class.   

 
Administration  

Islamic Picture Books 



14 

In Science, Year One students learnt about fea-
tures and characteristics of living things and their 
environment. They also learnt about how they 
could improve a local environment to encourage 
living things to thrive.   
 

The Year One were given an opportunity to plan, 
design and produce a way to support the growth 
of plants in the school garden. They were excited 
to make a compost bin.  
 

They collected dry leaves, twigs, and sticks from 
the school garden and they were encouraged to 
put their fruit leftovers into the compost bin. A 
layer of soil and water was added to the compost 
bin.  
 

The students observed what happened to the 
plants and food scraps in our compost bin. They 
enjoyed the lesson and had lots of fun!  

Year One - Science Lesson  

 أهالنيا الكرام

 بمناسبةقرب قدوم شهررمضان المبارك قام صف الروضة بتلوين بعض الصور التي تعبرعن هذا الشهر المعظم وهذه بعض النماذج.
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2022 Primary School Sayuban Ramadan  

As part of our unit in science about ‘Connecting Cycles’, an incursion was organised for the year two students. Students had the oppor-
tunity to observe and watch chicks hatch and grow over the past two weeks.  
 

Students were responsible for moving chicks from the incubator into a brooder box once they had hatched and dried up. They had the 
daily responsibilities of cleaning out the brooder box and replacing with new pine shavings, topping up food and ensuring they had 
clean drinking water.  
 

A wonderful experience and a great team effort by all students.  
 
Year Two Teachers, 
Mrs Dennawi and Mrs El-Mazloum 

Year Two - Science Incursion 

Sayuban Ramadan is an annual gathering organised to celebrate and welcome the Holy month of Ramadan and its blessed journey. On 

Thursday, March 31 Al Amanah College students and staff joined together in harmony, coherence, and unity to welcome the Holy 

month through a lovely Sayuban Ramadan breakfast. Students came dressed in their beautiful Islamic clothing and enjoyed a delicious 

breakfast with an assortment of exquisite desserts. A huge thankyou to all the parents and carers who contributed to this blessed 

gathering. May the blissful month of Ramadan bring us endless blessings, piety, and joy. Ramadan Mubarak from us to you.  

‘The Big Vegie Crunch’ is a health initiative to motivate the 94% of children across NSW who are not 
eating enough vegetables. To assist our community, Primary students of Al Amanah College participated 
in the challenge in week ten. During the week, each class competed with each other to become the class 
who consumed the highest number of vegetables. The purpose of this health initiative was to engage, 
raise awareness and consult the school community about increasing vegetable consumption in a fun way. 
Excitement and determination were evident as students strategically prepared salads to boost the num-
ber of vegetables they consumed. Across the week, K-6 students recorded an outstanding 1471 vegeta-
bles consumed. Congratulations to the winning class of this event, 6K! With an incredible score of 216 
vegetables, 6K have won an extra sport session in week eleven. It was fantastic to see the students con-
tributing positively to this initiative and the staff at Al Amanah College hope the healthy eating habits 
continue after the event. 
 
PDHPE Committee 
Mr Taiba and Ms Haidar 

‘The Big Vegie Crunch’ at Al Amanah College 
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The 2022 Girls Swimming Carnival was held at Fairfield Leisure Centre on Monday 28 February and proved to be a huge success yet again. 
 

 The high school girls showed their enthusiasm by swimming in a number of races including the freestyle, backstroke and the all-star race.  
As always, house colours were radiating with cheers encouraging their fellow peers to reach the end of the finish line. 
  

Our main event was the All-Stars race followed by free time where students were given two hours of free time to relax and have fun and 
make memories with friends. 
 

These were the girls’ results from the previous races, which placed them in the all-stars race. The results for the all-stars freestyle were: 
 

• Amani Abu Swireh (50 Seconds) 

• Dalia Diab (53 seconds) 

• Celine Alawieh (55 seconds) 

• Aliah Hassan (58 seconds) 

• Issra El Sayed (1 min 1 sec) 

• Angelina Abou Ali (1 min 8 sec) 
 

A big congratulations to the winner of the all-stars race Amani Abu Swireh and well done to all the participants in the races for their 
efforts. 

2022 Secondary School Girls Swimming Carnival 

The 2022 Boys Swimming Carnival was held at Fairfield Leisure Centre on Wednesday 24 March and proved to be a huge success yet again. 
The high school boys showed their enthusiasm by swimming in a number of races including the freestyle, and the all star race.  
Our main event was the All Stars race followed by free time where students were given time to relax and have fun and make memories 
with friends. 
 

These were the boys’ results from the previous races, which placed them in the All Stars 
Race. The results for the all stars freestyle were: 

1.  Fawzi Abu Swireh:  29.05 
2.  Kamal Hassan:  41.38 
3.  Adam El-Mazloum:  45.08 
4.  Ahmad Kandakji:  53.06 
5.  Abdulrahman Noureddine:  53.32 
6.  Daniel Saad:  53.72 
7.  Moustafa Darwich:  53.76 
8.  Ismail Dabboussi:  58.00 
9.  Ghazi Rifi:  1.03.76 

 

The results for the All Stars Top Three: 
1. Fawzi Abu Swireh:  29.05 
2. Kamal Hassan:  41.24 
3. Ismail Dabboussi:  45.00 

 

A big congratulations to the winner of the all stars race Fawzi Abu Swireh and well done to all the participants in the races for their efforts. 
 

Overall the day was fun filled and memorable for the secondary boys.  

2022 Boys Swimming Carnival 
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On 16 March, Al Amanah College held a Year Elven and 
Twelve Online Info Session conducted by the Principal, Mr 
Alwan. The session was held virtually on Microsoft teams 
and broadcast to the Year Elven and Twelve students in 
class with their teachers.  
 

The information session communicated the schools’ values 
and priorities to the parents, and how the parents and 
team at Al Amanah College can work together to ensure 
the success of their child in their Preliminary and HSC 
courses. Parents were encouraged to maintain communi-
cation with their child’s teachers and the executive team at 
Al Amanah through the school’s platforms. The Principal, 
Mr Alwan, stressed on the importance of this and how we 
can help our students continue to achieve their best results 
in their Preliminary and HSC studies.  
 

The curriculum co-ordinator, Mrs Kassem, provided valua-
ble information on the science of how we learn and ac-
quire information as well as how grades are awarded from 
NESA, and how students can meet outcomes in their cours-
es. Lastly the secondary co-ordinator, Mrs Dabboussi, pro-
vided useful advice on how to set and manage goals and 
prioritise working towards them.  
 

We wish the Year Elven and Twelve all the best in their 
upcoming studies and hope they can achieve success in all 
their subject areas.  

Year Eleven and Twelve Online Principal Information Session 

On Thursday 25 March 2022 the newly elected Al 
Amanah SRC students showed commitment by 
cleaning up their school environment as part of the 
Cleaning up Australia Day campaign. The female SRC 
members actively participated by cleaning up Nagle 
Street playground and the male SRC members and 
other volunteers cleaned the Speed Street play-
ground. 
 

Students were able to collectively understand the 
importance in conserving the local environment and 
ensuring environmental sustainability. The Clean-up 
Australia Day initiative is an ongoing and long-term 
commitment that forms part of the SRC ‘in the bin’ 
campaign which enables students to actively throw 
their rubbish in the bin. We hope that this initiative 
inspires students to keep their school and local envi-
ronment clean. 
 

Thankyou to all the students who actively participat-
ed on the day. 
 
 
 

SRC Coordinators  

2022 Clean-up Australia Day  
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2022 Secondary School Sayuban Ramadan 

2022 NSW Premier's Reading Challenge 

The PRC is back again at our School! This year we are hoping to get more participation 
among the students particularly secondary students. Please encourage your children to 
enter the challenge. If your child has not returned the signed permission note, students 
are still able to do so before the challenge officially closes on 19 August 2022. 
 
Please return the permission notes to the class teachers or directly to the librarian so that 
your children can start the challenge immediately if you have not done so. If you have any 
issues regarding the challenge, please contact your class teacher or the librarian directly. 

Our annual Sayuban Ramadan was organised for Years Seven to Year Twelve on Wednesday 30 March 2022. This festive occasion 
was held to celebrate the upcoming glorious and holy month of Ramadan. The students celebrated this great occasion with their 
respective year groups and teachers by bringing in and sharing a wide range of food, snacks, desserts and drinks. Overall it was an 
enjoyable day for all our staff and students. A big thankyou goes out the parents, teachers and students who provided food for this 
special occasion. 
 
On behalf of Al Amanah College, we wish all the students and their families a Ramadan Mubarak and may the month be filled with 
blessings. 
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Parents Health Tips   



22 

Parents Health Tips   

 


